



**Meeting of the Squash Section Committee
held in The Clubhouse on Monday 19th January 2015**

PRESENT Andrew Roberts (Men's Captain and in the chair), Brian Copp, Mark Starling, Martyn Newbery and James Temple (Head of Rackets)			
APOLOGIES Gael Salzmann (Ladies Captain), James Chamings, Mandie Rose, Jon Sharpe			
ITEM	ACTIONS ARISING	WHO	WHEN
Minutes of the Last Meeting	The minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record.		
Matters Arising	<p>Tin Costs</p> <p>It was suggested that at the start of next season the committee could look at re-structuring the tin sponsorship.</p> <p>MN agreed that arranging the tins over 3 year periods would mean fewer problem with chasing payments.</p> <p>The committee agreed a cost of £500 + VAT for one year and £1,000 + VAT for three years.</p> <p>Junior Squash</p> <p>Following discussions between JT, Chris Jones and Lucy McNally it was decided that the Saturday morning Junior Squash Sessions would start on Saturday 28th February. This is to allow time to advertise and promote effectively. The club will cover the cost of an introductory free session.</p> <p>Separate Tennis and Squash E-mails</p>		

	<p>JT to speak to Chris Jones and Martyn Walker about the possibility of setting up separate e-mail accounts for the tennis and squash sections.</p> <p>JT to contact Exeter College about a possible link.</p> <p>First Team to be discussed in February.</p> <p>A doubles tournament could take place post-season before the Summer Teams start. Date to be set in February.</p>	JT	
		JT	
Correspondence	None.		
Treasurer's Report	<p>Current account: £821.93</p> <p>Savings account: £1890.49</p> <p>The engraving of boards and trophies is outstanding. GS to arrange. Thanks to Frances Wilson for her work on this.</p>	GS	
Main Agenda Items	<p>A. Captain's Meal</p> <p>Saturday 9th May was suggested as a possible date. JT to look into booking this.</p> <p>B. Squash Professional</p> <p>JT to speak to Chris Jones to determine whether this has yet been discussed at Board level.</p> <p>C. Racketball Evening</p> <p>JT and Conall Platts have set a date for a Racketball Evening on Sunday 22nd February from 6.00pm. Posters and e-mails have gone out to promote it.</p>	JT	
		JT	
Devon League Report	<p>Division 1: EGCC 2 are 3rd</p> <p>Division 2: EGCC 3 are 7th</p>		

	<p>Division 3: EGCC 5 are 3rd</p> <p>Division 4: EGCC 4 are 6th</p> <p>Division 1 Racketball: EGCC RB 1 are 4th</p> <p>Division 2 Racketball: EGCC RB 2 are 4th</p> <p>Ladies Division 1: EGCC 1 are 4th</p> <p>Ladies Division 1 Racketball: EGCC RB 1 are 1st</p> <p>The Devon Cup team is now in the Shield after defeat against Crediton.</p>		
Events Report	<p>The Club Championships are to run over three days. GS and AR to meet and set a date.</p> <p>Congratulations to Tom Hart who won the Wilsign Tournament. Thanks to Allan and Frances Wilson for supporting the event.</p>		
Matters from Club Committee	To be attached.		
Health and Safety Matters	JT has spoken to maintenance about the tin on court 1.		
Any Other Business	<p>The committee agreed that it was beneficial for the club to host a Ladies Inter-County event on 14/15th March. AR asked that plenty of notice was given about the change to Club Afternoon on this date. JT to arrange posters and e-mails. AR and MS to speak to regular Club Afternoon members to make them aware.</p> <p>It was asked why there is a block booking of court 5 on Wednesday evenings between 7.00pm and 8.00pm by the gym when this hadn't been agreed by the committee. JT to investigate.</p> <p>All committee members to speak to team members who may be interested in sponsoring teams next season.</p>	<p>JT</p> <p>JT</p> <p>ALL</p>	

	<p>There being no further business the Captain closed the meeting at 8.00pm</p>		
--	---	--	--

Next meeting: Monday 16th February 2015 at 6.30pm